Mountain View Elementary School Community Council (CC) Meeting
March 10, 2021
5:00 p.m. In attendance, via Zoom

Conducting — Debora Baird, Chair Parent-Member

Chris Mudrow, Principal

Joanel Whinham, Administrative Intern (read “vice principal”)
Debra Tjoland, Teacher-Member

Phouangchit Kounthong, Teacher-Member

Brittney Bateman, Parent-Member

Jennifer Singleton, Vice Chair Parent-Member

Jake Pruett, Parent-Member

Grady Tibboel, Secretary Parent-Member

Stacy Baughman, PTA President

Absent: Devan Gomez, Parent-Member

Guest: none

1. Welcome. Debora Baird, as Chair, opened the meeting at 5:03 pm. The meeting was held via

Zoom.

2. Approval of February minutes. Ms. Baird asked for comments on the February minutes, having
distributed them previously for review. There were no comments. Mr. Jake Pruett moved to

approve the minutes, Ms. Brittany Bateman seconded, and the motion was approved unanimously.

3. Current accounting report. 2020-21 expenditures are progressing as needed and expected. MVE’s
Land Trust funding for 2021-22 will be down, based on the school’s lower enrollment as of October
(the as-of date for counting students for Land Trust allocations). The previously approved budget

for 2021-22 will now be $11,042 over budget as approved in February 2021.

The school received 20 tripods and Microsoft cameras through CARES Act funding, so planned

21-'22 funding for classroom cameras is reduced. The requirement for teacher ipads has also been



reduced. In addition, other funding sources will be sought for some instructional technology
requirements. Overall, an updated 2021-22 budget was approved with $392.25 unencumbered, a
smaller amount than is usually desired. Mr. Grady Tibboel moved to approve the budget, Mr. Pruett

seconded, and the council approved unanimously.

Review of 2021-22 Land Trust Plan.
Council review of the Land Trust Plan is pending entry of the plan into the State’s online system,

through which individuals’ approval will occur.

Update on hybrid learning schedule.
There was a brief discussion of the use of information technology — especially in-class cameras — to

support students learning from home.

Known items for next meeting.
Review of the school’s Safe Routes Utah plan. This plan replaces the Student Neighborhood Access

Program (SNAP) plan from prior years.

. Adjournment. Ms. Bateman moved to adjourn. Mr. Pruett seconded. The Chair adjourned at 5:42

pm.
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